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OFFICE OF THE MAYoR
New York, N.Y. 10007

December 9, 2004

Hon. Victor Robles

City Clerk and Clerk of the Council
Municipal Building

New York, NY 10007

Dear Mr. Robles:

Pursuant to Section 37 of the New York City Charter, I hereby disapprove
Introductory No. 226-A, which would require the New York City School District to
create reports with provisions specified by the Council relating to safety, crime and
incidents in schools.

Providing a safe school environment, and providing useful data to parents and the
public about our schools is a high priority for this Administration and a goal that the
Chancellor, the Police Commissioner and I share with the Council. However, safety and
discipline are so integral to the process of education that they are extensively regulated by
State law and by regulations of the State Commissioner of Education, and are beyond the
jurisdiction of the City Council.

While this Administration supports many of the provisions contained in Int. 226-
A and, in fact, has recently taken many steps to increase parental access to school safety
data, T cannot sign legislation that so clearly exceeds the legislative authority of the City
Council. The State Education Law makes the State Commissioner of Education, and not
the City Council, responsible for establishing a sytem of reporting the incidence of crime
in schools. Furthermore, Intro. 266-A is inconsistent with State Education Law §2802
which prescribes the information and data categories to be included in Annual School
Report Cards. There is nothing in the State law that allows for the Council to legislate the
content of the report cards.

The Chancellor and Police Commissioner have taken strong measures to address
safety in our City’s schools, including an initiative introduced earlier this year, “Impact
Schools,” which dedicated resources toward reducing crime, and identifying the causes of
school problems. Furthermore, the DOE has continued to work together with the New
York Policc Department to make school safety data available to parents and the public.




[image: image2.png]In the spring of this year, the DOE posted on its website school safety data, by school, as
reported by the NYPD for the 2002-2003 school year. In October, the DOE then
enhanced this page on its website to make it more user-friendly, and the incident data for
the 2003- 2004 school year is now posted. DOE continues to look at ways to provide
even more data to parents and the public.

For all of the foregoing reasons, Introductory Number 266-A is hereby
disapproved.

Sincerly,

7

Michael R. Bloomberg

cc: Hon. A. Gifford Miller





